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Executive Director’s Report I	am	often	reminded	of	 the	amazing	and	wonderful	work	of	 the	 Langley	 Hospice	 Society	 through	 a	 phone	 call,	meeting	 families,	 talking	 to	 folks	 in	 the	 community	 or	simply	by	a	gentle	 touch	 from	a	 loved	one.	 It’s	 not	 that	 I	need	to	be	reminded;	 it’s	 just	that	we	get	so	caught	up	in	what	 we	 are	 doing	 we	 forget	 to	 take	 a	 breath	 and	 see	what’s	 around	 us.	 	 For	me	 personally,	 this	was	 never	 so	true	as	when	I	recently	experienced	a	great	loss.	 	I	was	in	the	US	desperately	trying	to	navigate	my	way	through	the	medical	system	with	the	goal	of	ϐinding	good	quality	end-of-life	care	through	hospice.	 	To	my	dismay,	the	palliative	and	hospice	care	we	so	proudly	provide	didn’t	exist	in	the	particular	 state	 I	was	 in.	 	Making	end-of-life	decisions	on	behalf	 of	 your	 loved	 one	 is	 difϐicult	 as	 it	 is,	 but	 for	 that	person	not	to	have	the	opportunity	to	experience	the	type	of	 care	 and	 support	we	 provide	was	 devastating.	 	 I	 have	learned	 an	 important	 thing	 from	 my	 experience:	 	 we,	Langley	 Hospice	 Society,	 offer	 and	 provide	 the	 best	 care	and	support	for	the	dying	person,	their	friends,	family	and	care	givers	at	the	end	of	life.	We	are	quite	simply	second	to	none.	This	past	year	has	been	exciting	and	challenging,	but	also	one	of	signiϐicant	growth.		Our	Children	&	Youth	Program	has	 expanded	 to	 two	 full-time	 staff	 in	 order	 to	meet	 the	needs	 of	 the	 community,	 particularly	 within	 the	 school	system.		The	program	continues	to	lead	the	way	and	be	the	model	for	child	and	youth	grief	and	bereavement	support	throughout	 the	 province.		Our	 innovative	 and	 creative	programming	 has	 provided	children	 and	 youth	 with	 a	place	 of	 healing,	understanding,	 compassion,	and	conϐidence.		Our	 Palliative	 and	 Adult	Bereavement	 Programs	continue	to	thrive.		2015	was	the	 10th	anniversary	 for	 the	interim	 Hospice	 Residence	which,	 despite	 its	 aging	building	 and	 surroundings,	

provides	excellent	quality	care	and	support	to	individuals	at	 the	 end	 of	 life.	 	 Adult	 Bereavement	 introduced	 a	 new	program	 entitled	 “Cooking	 for	 One”	 for	 those	wishing	 to	learn	or	re-learn	basic	cooking	skills	following	the	death	of	a	 loved	 one	 -	 a	 great	 success	 as	 ideas	 and	 tips	 were	learned	 for	 cooking	 and	 new	 friendships	 grew	 between	the	participants.	 	 The	Supportive	 Steps	Walking	Group	 is	still	going	strong,	having	celebrated	two	years	with	many	new	members	joining	each	week.		Second	Story	Treasures	continues	to	be	the	place	to	go	for	good	 quality	 thrift	 store	 items	 and	 was	 recently	 voted	North	 Langley’s	 Best	 Non	 Proϐit/Program	 by	 Facebook’s	“My	 North	 Langley”-	 a	 fantastic	 recognition	 and	 one	 we	are	very	proud	of.		Please	be	sure	to	contact	them	with	any	gently	used	items	or	furniture	you	may	wish	to	donate.	Of	course	none	of	what	we	do	would	be	possible	without	the	support	and	dedication	of	our	volunteers.	Whether	it	is	through	our	board,	hospice	residence,	ofϐice,	Second	Story	Treasures,	or	events,	to	name	but	a	few,	our	volunteers	are	valued	more	than	words	can	express	as	they	truly	are	the	heart	of	Langley	Hospice	Society.	 	Thank	you	to	each	and	every	one.	As	I	experienced	through	my	loss,	 life	is	so	very	precious.		The	work	we	do	is	personal,	and	I	wish	to	thank	our	staff	for	 their	 dedication,	 compassion	 and	 innovation	 as	 they	strive	 to	 ensure	 ill	 persons,	 families	 and	 care	 givers	experience	 excellent	 quality	end	 of	 life	 care,	 grief	 and	bereavement	 support.	 	 You	are	all	amazing.	2016	 is	 already	 unfolding	 as	another	milestone	 year...stay	tuned	 for	 what	 promises	 to	be	 an	 exciting	 future	 for	Langley	Hospice	Society.		 Respectfully	submitted,	Nancy	Panchuk	Executive	Director	
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Adult Bereavement Support 
	As	a	result	of	an	increase	in	community	awareness	and	word-of-mouth	testimonials	from	previous	clients,	the	Adult	Bereavement	 Program	 experienced	 an	 increase	 in	 both	 ofϐice	 and	 community	 clients	 in	 2015/2016.		Approximately	90%	of	 the	clients	were	self-referred	or	referred	by	a	previous	client,	with	many	stating	 that	 loved	ones	had	an	extremely	positive	experience	with	utilizing	our	various	services	for	adults.		Two	ten-week-long	adult	bereavement	groups	were	held	during	my	time	here:		the	ϐirst	in	September,	2015,	and	then	again	in	January,	2016.		Both	groups	had	a	mix	of	men	and	women	in	the	group,	and	both	started	and	retained	their	participant	numbers	throughout.			Our	adult	bereavement	groups	utilize	Dr.	Alan	Wolfelt’s	basic	grief	support	group	structure,	but	have	been	modiϐied	to	allow	more	time	for	people	to	talk	about	their	losses.		This	enables	clients	to	create	relationships	with	other	group	members,	build	their	own	networks	of	support,	and	even,	reach	out	to	become	part	of	Langley	Hospice’s	volunteer	population.	The	program’s	walking	group,	Supportive	Steps,	has	continued	to	grow	in	numbers	with	10	 to	15	people	actively	participating	on	a	weekly	basis.	 	The	two-year	anniversary	celebration	consisted	of	43	participants	who	enjoyed	a	walk	around	Langley	and	potluck	lunch	to	follow.		The	Living	Waters	Church	generously	provided	funding	for	our	new	Cooking	for	One	program.		This	program	takes	place	in	partnership	with	Well-Seasoned	Gourmet	Food	Store	in	Langley,	and	is	a	lively	group	cooking	session	with	the	instructor	giving	tips	on	how	to	cook	healthy	meals	for	one	person.		Classes	were	held	in	November,	2015,	and	in	January,	March	and	May	of	2016.		All	four	classes	have	been	very	well-attended,	and	in	all	of	the	classes,	participants	asked	if	they	could	attend	future	sessions,	partly	for	the	knowledge	they	acquired,	but	often	for	the	opportunity	to	meet	other	people	who	had	lost	someone.		We	look	forward	to	securing	funding	for	future	offerings	of	this	fabulous	program.	We	have	received	many	community	referrals	for	one-to-one	bereavement	support,	from	Langley	RCMP	and	Victim	
Services,	 Metis	 Family	 Services,	 Langley	 Gardens	 and	 The	 Renaissance.	 We	 have	 been	 featured	 during	presentations	 at	 the	 Langley	Seniors	Resource	 Center	 and	 at	 the	Redesigning	Senior	Care	 workshop,	 held	 at	
Timms	Community	Center.	 Marrianne	Badley	Adult	Bereavement	Program	Coordinator			 	



Child & Youth Bereavement Support It	has	been	amazing	seeing	our	Horizons	Children	Garden	grow		from	a	dirt	pile	and	our	ϐirst	attempts	with	wooden	planters,	to	the	wonderful	setting	 we	 have	 today.	 	 It	 has	 been	 great	 seeing	 the	 children’s	memorial	 pieces	 and	 families’	 special	 mementos	 being	 added	 to	 the	garden,	along	with	 the	donation	of	a	wishing	well	 this	year	by	one	of	our	 children’s	 families.	 	 These	 additions	 and	 the	 hard	 work	 of	 our	amazing	 garden	 committee	 volunteers	 have	 helped	 create	 a	 special	place	for	the	children	and	their	families.			In	celebration	of	the	Horizon’s	Children’s	Garden	we	held	our	ϐirst	ever	
Family	Day	BBQ	with	75	people	attending,	 including	 so	many	of	 the	families	we	support	and	some	great	volunteers	from	our	LHS	programs	and	our	Second	Story	Treasures	Thrift	Store.	 	 It	was	a	day	ϐilled	with	fun,	food	and	families,	made	possible	by	the	efforts	of	Kwantlen	third-year	 nursing	 students,	 Megan	 Salcack,	 Janice	 Johnathan	 and	 Tara	Rahiman,	who	helped	with	food	donations	and	day-of	volunteers. The	Child	and	Youth	Program	held	a	family	memorial	 for	a	teen	boy	who	attends	our	program	due	 to	 the	 loss	of	 his	mom,	 and	 then,	 a	 year	and	 a	 half	 later,	 his	 dad.	 	 This	was	 such	 an	 empowering	 event	 for	 him	 as	 he	 has	 a	 strong	 connection	 to	 Langley	Hospice;	it	was	extremely	heart-warming	and	an	honour	to	be	a	part	of.	In	many	cultures	around	 the	world,	 the	days	at	 the	end	of	October	and	beginning	of	November	are	considered	an	important	 time	 for	 honouring	 family	 and	 friends	who	 have	 died.	 	 This	 past	 fall	 we	 held	 an	All	Souls	Event,	 and	decorated	the	yard	with	lights	and	lanterns,	sharing	food	and	memories	with	family	and	friends	remembering	their	own	loved	ones.	This	spring,	utilizing	our	Children’s	Garden	and	outdoor	spaces,	we	held	our	 ϐirst	Spring	Cycle	of	Life	Day	Camps	over	two	days	with	29	children	attending.		Participants	and	volunteers	explored	the	beginning	of	life	in	the	garden,	with	the	children	planting	sunϐlower	seeds	and	painting	bird	houses.	In	2016,	we	held	a	four-day	Pre-Teen	Leadership	Course	for	10	children	who	have	expressed	interest	in	becoming	future	Camp	Leaders	at	Camp	Chrysalis,	our	annual	Summer	Camp.		When	I	asked	why	they	wanted	to	do	this,	all	the	pre–teens	said	they	wanted	to	support	the	younger	kids:		“I	want	them	to	have	the	awesome	experiences	I’ve	had	at	camp.”	This	year	our	part-time	Child	and	Youth	Worker	position	became	a	full-time	Youth	Outreach	position,	allowing	us	to	provide	bereavement	support	to	students	 in	their	schools	and	 help	 us	 take	 programs	 to	 the	 next	 level,	 helping	 to	connect	youth	to	each	other	and	creating	programing	that	is	engaging	and	relevant	to	their	experience.				Special	 thanks	 to	Cassidy	Peters,	Devan	Christian	and	Val	Williams,	 and	 our	 practicum	 students	 Jessica	 Bedore,	Angela	 Clarke,	 for	 all	 their	work	 in	 the	 Child	 and	Youth	Program,	 	 all	 the	 amazing	 volunteers	 who	 support	 the	Child	 and	 Youth	 Program,	 including	 the	 Caring	 Hands	Quilting	Group	who	provide	beautiful	quilts	to	the	children	who	access	our	services,	the	Children’s	Garden	and	Garden	Committee	 Volunteers	 for	 all	 of	 their	 hard	 work	 and	dedication,	 and	 to	 The	 Stealth	 lacrosse	 and	 	 Langley	Rivermen	 hockey	 teams	 for	 hosting	 us	 as	 VIP	 guests	 at	their	games.	 Linda	Sheridan	Child	&	Youth	Bereavement	Program	Coordinator	

• 363 one-to-one sessions with children  
• 190 one-to-one sessions with teens  
• 115 one-to-one session with caregivers  
• 5 support groups for 15 children   
• 2 teen groups and teen events supporƟng 11 teens 
• 5 day camps for 87 children; 13 teen volunteers 
• Family day BBQ in the Garden for 75 parƟcipants 
• 2-day Camp Leader training for 13 volunteers 
• Annual Summer Camp Chrysalis:  “Alice in 

Wonderland” theme, 28 children, 16 volunteers  
• 4-day Pre -Teen Leadership training for 10 pre-teens 
• 3 in-house, 8-week training sessions for 37 students 
• School based presentaƟons for 374 students & 93 

School District staff 
• Community EducaƟon presentaƟons & workshops 

to 107 parƟcipants. 



It’s	 hard	 to	 believe	 a	 whole	 year	 has	 gone	 by	 since	 we	celebrated	 the	 10-year	 anniversary	 of	 the	 opening	 of	 the	interim	 Langley	Hospice	 Residence,	 but	we	mark	 another	year	of	continued	support	to	our	clients	in	the	community	and	the	Langley	Hospice	Residence.	 	We	look	forward	to	a	new	residence	but	in	the	meantime	we	continue	providing	volunteers	seven	days	a	week,	12	hours	a	day,	and	making	sure	that	the	“home-like	setting”	remains.			Our	 hospice	 volunteers	 offer	 support	 and	 other	 services	including:	 	 Reiki	 and	 Therapeutic	 Touch,	 as	 well	 as	 the	music	played	 in	 the	hallway	 twice	a	week,	and	sometimes	at	 an	 individual’s	 bedside,	 by	 request.	 	 The	 smell	 of	 fresh	coffee	and	tea	follows	our	tea	cart,	another	weekly	service	that	 delights	 all.	 	 Coloring	 for	 adults,	 initiated	 by	 a	volunteer,	 was	introduced	 as	 an	activity	 for	residents,	 and	 those	who	have	felt	drawn	to	it	have	said	that	it	has	 improved	 the	quality	 of	 their	 stay	by	 relaxing	 them,	taking	their	mind	off	things,	 and	 by	creating	 inner	peace.		New	 patients	 at	 the	residence	 are	 now	 welcomed	 with	the	 placing	 of	 a	 teddy	 bear	 and	 a	welcome	letter	on	their	bed,	prior	to	their	arrival.		Then,	after	the	death	of	their	loved	one,	the	family	receives	a	package	with	a	candle	and	a	poem,	and	important	information	about	grief	and	how	to	reach	LHS	for	bereavement	support.	 	Thus	far,	 it	has	been	well	received.			Our	amazing		volunteer	gardeners	have	been	busy	creating	beauty	 outside	 of	 the	 residence,	 bringing	 a	 colorful,	pleasant,	peaceful	entrance	and	backyard.	 	Much	planting,	weeding,	 watering,	 feeding	 has	 been	 done	 to	 add	 to	 the	welcoming	 atmosphere.	 	 In	 the	 back,	 where	 patients	 -	 in	their	beds,	accompanied	by	 family/friends	and	sometimes	volunteers	 -	 go	 to	 enjoy	 the	 outdoors,	 many	 have	commented	on	how	pleasant	and	calming	the	experience	of	beautiful	 ϐlowers	 can	 be,	 providing	 a	 sense	 of	 well-being	and	 serenity	 during	 this	 time	 of	 their	 journey.	 	 We	 are	grateful	 for	the	generous	donation	from	the	spouse	of	one	of	our	residents,	of	a	patio	set	for	the	area	that	allows	loved	ones	 to	 visit	 with	 family	 and	 friends	 in	 the	 sunlight	 and	fresh	air.							

We	 continue	 to	 see	 clients	 in	 the	 community	 through	referrals	from	the	Hospice	Palliative	Care	team,	going	into	homes	 for	 respite	 or	 as	 a	 companion.	 	 We	 have	 seen	 an	increase	in	referrals;	but	often	close	to	the	death	so	no	long-term	 relationship	 is	 established	 with	 the	 patient	 and/or	family.	 	 When	 requested,	 vigils	 are	 provided	 both	 at	 the	residence	 and	 at	 Langley	 Lodge.	 	We	 had	 the	 honor,	 on	 a	few	occasions,	of	accompanying	the	dying	during	their	last	hours.	 	 This	 on-going	 service	 brings	 peace	 of	 mind	 to	families.	We	offered	two,	10-week-long		Basic	Training	courses	this	year	 and	 had	 eleven	 new	 volunteers	 join	 our	 program,	bringing	the	number	of	palliative	volunteers	to	45.		I	host	a	monthly	 support	 meeting	 for	 these	 volunteers,	 inviting	them	 to	 share	 their	 experiences	and	 stories	 in	 a	safe	 environment,	 and	 honor	 the	 deceased	 that	we	have	had	the	privilege	of	companioning.		In	September	of	last	year,	I	organized	a	workshop	titled	“As	Long	As	There	Is	Breath”,	facilitated	by	Stan	Tomandl	 and	Ann	 Jacob.	 	 The	intent	was	to	provide	extra	tools	to	communicate	 with	 patients	 that	might	 be	 confused,	 in	 a	 coma,	 or	with	dementia,	enhancing	the	skills	of	 volunteers	 and	 staff	from	 many	 different	backgrounds.	 	 The	workshop	 was	 well	attended	 and	 we	received	 many	 positive	comments.	 	 It	 is	 my	hope	 to	 provide	 other	workshops	 to	 refresh,	enhance	 and	 learn	 new	skills.	I	 can’t	 end	 without	saying	 that	 it	 is	 always	an	honor	to	work	with	the	volunteers	who,	this	year	alone,	have	given	nearly	6,000	hours	of	their	valuable	time	...	the	dedication,	 creativity,	 insights	 and	 intuition	 from	 this	eclectic	 group	 of	 people	 always	 amazes	 me.	 	 They	 have	discovered	 that	 it	 is	 the	 “small	 stuff”	 that	 really	 makes	 a	difference.	 	 Their	 skills	 and	 caring	 expands	 in	 supporting	the	 families,	 bringing	 their	 listening	 ears,	 giving	 tours	 to	nervous	families	accompanying	their	loved	ones	on	the	day	they	 arrive.	 	 Volunteers	 have	 observed	 that	 stress	 levels	diminish	to	almost	nothing	and	a	sense	of	relief	is	often	felt	–	 having	 their	 loved	one	 in	 an	 environment	 that	 they	 can	trust.			 Fernande	Ouellette	Palliative	Program	Coordindator	

Palliative Support 
& Langley Hospice Residence  



Volunteer Programs 

As	 I	 look	back	on	 the	2015/2016	year,	 I	am	reminded	once	again	 how	 blessed	 the	 Langley	 Hospice	 Society	 is	 with	 the	people	 that	 choose	 to	 give	 us	 the	 gift	 of	 their	 time.	 	 Our	volunteer	 hours	 certainly	 reϐlect	 this:	 	 more	 than	 30,000	hours	 were	 donated	 in	 this	 last	 ϐiscal	 year,	 which	 is	equivalent	to	17	full-time	staff	members.	Due	to	the	ongoing	growth	of	our	Langley	Hospice	programs	and	services,	it	became	apparent	that	we	needed	to	provide	a	snapshot	 of	 the	 Society	 to	 our	 new	 and	 prospective	volunteers,	 in	order	to	help	support	them	as	they	represent	us	 within	 the	 community.	 	 Last	 year	 we	 hosted	 three	volunteer	orientations	that	focused	on	who	we	are	and	what	we	do,	touched	on	how	to	support	a	grieving	individual,	and	provided	 an	 overview	 of	 our	 volunteer	 programs.	 	 These	orientations	were	very	well-received,	with	36	participants	attending.		We	 have	 seen	 an	 increase	 in	 the	 numbers	 of	 people	 reaching	 out	 to	 the	 Society	 to	 volunteer.	 	 To	 help	make	 the	process	easier,	we	have	added	an	online	component	to	our	volunteer	application	process.		Individuals	are	now	able	to	ϐill	out	our	online	form	and	have	it	sent	directly	to	the	volunteer	coordinator.	This	removes	the	uncertainty	of	trying	to	translate	fax-distorted	handwriting,	while	adding	the	ease	of	online	communication.		To	date,	75	applications	have	been	received	online	using	this	new	format.	Langley	Hospice	 is	blessed	 to	have	a	very	diverse	devoted	group	of	volunteers,	 so	volunteer	 recognition	 functions	play	a	large	role	in	thanking	our	volunteers	for	all	that	they	help	us	to	achieve.		We	continue	to	see	a	strong	turnout	for	 these	 appreciation	 events.	 	 An	 icebreaker	 we	 used	 this	 year	 showed	 us	 that,	 while	 a	 large	 portion	 of	 our	volunteers	were	born	in	BC	and	through-out	Canada,	England	was	not	very	far	behind!			The	 Langley	Hospice	 Society	website	 is	 another	 area	 that	 continues	 to	 see	 an	 increase	 in	 trafϐic.	 	 On	 average,	 35	people	visit	our	website	each	day!		Being	able	to	update	our	website	on	our	own	time	and	having	the	ability	to	tweak	the	look	of	events	and	pages	has	been	an	asset	in	volunteer	recruitment	and	in	promoting	our	events,	programs	and	other	activities.		I	would	 like	 to	 take	 this	opportunity	 to	 thank	all	of	 the	 folks	 that	donate	 their	precious	spare	 time	 to	 the	Langley	Hospice	Society,	in	whatever	capacity.		It	is	your	efforts	that	make	us	a	truly	community-based	organization.	Denise	Station	Volunteer	Coordinator	
 

2015/16 Volunteer Hours 

Adult Bereavement Program 749 
Children & Youth Bereavement Program 4,561 
Special Events 872 
PalliaƟve Program 5,746 
Board of Directors 1,763 
Office & Garden Teams 1,738 
Second Story Treasures 17,616 
Total Hours 2015/16 33,044 

Flags on the map 
indicate volunteer 
birthplaces—BC and 
England (inset) were 
the most common 
places of origin. 



Community Engagement 
& Fundraising 
The	 Langley	 Hospice	 Society	 is	committed	 to	 providing	 quality	palliative	 and	 bereavement	 care	and	 support	 to	 our	 growing	community,	 and	 with	 diverse	 but	limited	 funding	 sources,	 we	fundraise	 annually	 to	 be	 able	 to	continue	to	offer	this	type	of	quality	programming	 in	 the	 community	 –	for	the	community.		We	are	grateful	for	 the	 ongoing	 support	 of	 our	amazing	 volunteers,	 donors,	funders	 and	 supporters	 who	 help	 us	 to	 ensure	 these	offerings	remain	free	of	charge	for	those	who	need	them.		This	last	year	has	been	another		busy	one	for	the	Langley	Hospice	 Society	 -	we	 continue	 our	 focus	 on	 advocating	and	 educating,	 training	 and	 supporting,	 and	 connecting		with	 other	 like-minded	 organizations,	 service	 groups	and	 volunteers	 and	 other	 palliative	 care	 advocates.	We	have	 been	 promoting	 	 the	 Hospice	 dream	 -	 gathering	support	 from	 key	 stakeholders,	 politicians,	 donors	 and	supporters,	 the	 general	 public	 and	 the	 medical	community	 -	 all	 with	 the	 goal	 of	 a	 permanent	 hospice	residence	 to	 serve	 the	 growing	 needs	 of	 the	 Langleys,	and	 an	 ongoing	 commitment	 to	 ensuring	 access	 to	quality	 palliative	 and	bereavement	 care	 and	 support	 in	our	community.	We	 can’t	 do	 it	 without	 the	 support	 of	 people	 like	 Roy	Clements	 and	 the	 team	 from	 Clemo’s	 Crusade	 for	
Hospice.		In	2012,	the	Clements	family	lost	their	beloved	wife	and	mother,	Doreen,	to	terminal	lung	cancer.		In	the	ϐinal	weeks	 of	 her	 life,	 they	 reached	 out	 to	 the	 Langley	Hospice	 Society;	 the	 caring	 and	 professional	 staff	 and	volunteers	 at	 the	 hospice	 provided	 the	 support	necessary	 to	 help	 manage	 Doreen's	 pain	 and	 provide	comfort	 and	 support	 to	 her	 and	 her	 family.	 	 Doreen's	passing	 was	 peaceful,	 loving	 and	 digniϐied,	 embodying	all	of	the	values	that	she	herself	had	embraced.	Roy	and	his	 family	started	Clemo's	Crusade	 for	Hospice	in	 Doreen’s	 memory,	 undertaking	 a	 quest	 to	 raise	important	funds	and	awareness	for	the	Langley	Hospice	Society	and	the	importance	of	access	to	quality	palliative	and	bereavement	 care	 and	 support.	 	 Roy,	who	 is	 in	his	early	 70’s,	 travelled	 to	 England	 last	 spring	 and	completed	the	Wainwright	Coast	to	Coast	Walk,	a	300km	journey	 on	 foot.	 	 This	was	 just	 the	 beginning	 of	 a	 year	and	more	of	training	and	fundraising:	in	May,	2016,	Roy	set	out	to	tackle	the	El	Camino	de	Santiago,	also	known	as	the	Pilgrimage	Walk	or	the	St.	James	Walk	–	a	800+km	journey	on	foot	from	France	to	Spain.		It	is	a	journey	he	is	 in	 the	midst	 of	 as	 we	meet	 to	 celebrate	 the	 Langley	

Hospice	Society	and	another	year	of	compassionate	care	and	support	 in	the	 community.	 	 Roy	 and	 the	friends	and	family	that	make	up	the	Clemo's	 Crusade	 team	have	 hosted	a	 number	 of	 pub	 nights	 and	 other	fundraising	events	leading	up	to	his	trek.	 	 To	 date,	 with	 generous	support	 from	 the	 community,	 they	have	 raised	 over	 $15,000	 in	support	 of	 the	 Langley	 Hospice	Society	and	the	work	that	we	do.	In	August	of	2015,	our	third	annual	West	 Fine	 Art	 Show	
–	 Remembering	 Betty,	 now	 hosted	 annually	 on	 the	grounds	of	the	Thunderbird	Show	Park	in	North	Langley,	had	 their	 most	 successful	 year	 to	 date.	 	 This	 art	 show	and	 sale,	 hosted	 in	 partnership	with	 the	West	 Fine	Art	Society	 (www.westart.ca),	 brings	 together	 some	 of	 the	ϐinest	artists	 in	Western	Canada	and	contributes	partial	proceeds	 to	 support	 the	 Langley	 Hospice	 Society	 in	memory	of	Betty	Phillips,	 the	 late	wife	of	show	founder	and	 West	 Fine	 Art	 Society	 president,	 Murray	 Phillips.		Over	the	last	three	years,	this	amazing	group	of	talented	artists	 has	 raised	 almost	 $40,000.00	 in	 support	 of	 the	Langley	 Hospice	 Society.	 	 	 We	 look	 forward	 to	 this	
year’s	show,	August	19-21,	2016	at	the	Thunderbird	
Show	Park.	The	 Butterϐly	Release,	 hosted	 annually	 in	 July	 at	 the	Krause	Berry	Farms	and	Estate	Winery,	and	one	of	 two	events	 held	 in	 partnership	 with	 the	 Langley	 Care	Foundation	 last	 year,	 saw	 more	 than	 250	 monarch	butterϐlies	released	on	the	grounds.		With	entertainment	by	 country	 music	 artist,	 Trevor	 Murray,	 volunteer-led	children’s	 crafts	 and	activities,	 and	 face	painting	at	 this	fabulous	 local	 location,	 this	year’s	Butterϐly	Release	is	
scheduled	 for	 Saturday,	 July	 9th	 and	 is	 seeing	 pre-orders	for	butterϐlies	well	in	advance	of	event	day.		We	enter	 the	new	 ϐiscal	year	with	excitement	 following	the	 recent	 announcement	 that	 the	 Langley	 Hospice	Society	has	been	offered	a	site	by	Fraser	Health	to	build	a	 15	 bed,	 free-standing	 hospice	 residence	 for	 Langley.	This	 is	a	goal	our	board,	staff	and	volunteers	have	been	working	 tirelessly	 towards	 since	 their	 humble	beginnings	 around	 a	 kitchen	 table	more	 than	 30	 years	ago.		We	are	incredibly	excited	to	be	moving	forward	and	request	your	ongoing	support	to	make	this	a	reality	 for	our	community.		 Shannon	Todd	Booth	Communications	&	Funds	Development	Manager	



What	an	exciting	year	for	our	Second	Story	Treasures	Thrift	Store	in	Walnut	Grove!			Our	successes	are	the	direct	result	of	dedicated	volunteers,	the	ongoing	work	that	we’re	doing	promoting	our	store	in	the	community	and	the	efforts	of	the	rest	of	our	great	team.		All	this	has	increased	our	store	trafϐic,	which	has	enabled	us	 to	not	only	 surpass	our	 sales	 from	 last	 year	 (2014-2015),	but	 to	outperform	 the	previous	year	 (2013-2014)	as	well.		A	noted	success	this	year	was	in	our	clothing	area.	 	After	noticing	a	signiϐicant	decline	in	our	clothing	sales	-	which	stood	out	because	we	were	experiencing	 increases	 in	many	other	areas	-	we	began	to	suspect	that	shoplifting	was	taking	a	toll.	 	The	solution	was	to	assign	a	volunteer	to	manage	the	dressing	rooms,	and	thanks	to	the	work	of	our	volunteers	in	this	role,	the	store	ended	the	year	with	a	4%	increase	in	clothing.	As	a	goal-oriented	person,	I	always	tend	to	set	my	bar	a	little	high,	and	I	knew	that	with	our	dedicated	volunteers	and	staff	we	could	have	the	best	year	ever.		We	ϐinished	the	2015/16	year	with	a	7.3%	increase	in	overall	sales.			Always	a	highlight	for	customers,	our	Annual	Fall	Flip	in	August	was	a	tremendous	success	due	to	the	hard	work	of	store	staff	and	volunteers,	with	a	two-day	sales	total	of	$5,737.00	-	and	that’s	with	a	half-day	closure	due	to	a	power	failure	 in	 the	 area!	 	 Our	 Spring	 Fling	 followed	 in	March	 and	 didn’t	 disappoint	with	 a	 two-day	 sales	 total	 of	 over	$7,900.00.	I	am	so	impressed	by	the	pride	and	dedication	we	see	displayed	day	in	and	day	out	by	our	volunteers	and	our	staff	team.		As	the	saying	goes,	“many	hands	make	light	work”,	and	Second	Story	Treasures	is	truly	a	successful	team	effort.		I	am	looking	forward	to	another	great	year.			 Deborah	Campbell	Store	Manager	

Second Story Treasures 
Thrift Store 
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Many thanks to all of our very generous supporters and donors! 
April 1, 2015—March 31, 2016 
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